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JULY 20, 2025

Parish Staff:
Secretary Debbie Forgette 735-8558
Bookkeeper Bianca Medina  735-8558 Weekend Masses:
Parish Community Center (PCC) Coordinator gatlijrdayg\{ggal: 00 p'dm5'-00
Michele Umemoto  735-1743 unday: 2:54 a.m. and >:to p.m.

Faith Formation: Weekday Masses:

Pre-school to 5th Grade Karen Gorham 735-8558 _IMOH%aYi 951%%3-""-

6th to 8th Grades/Ed Danielle M 528-9780 uesday: 5:5U p.m.

° radesi=dge & Eir::?BZraiz 308-3328 Wednesday through Friday: 9:00 a.m.
9th to 12th Grades/Life Teen  Jennifer Moore 492-6209 Sacrament of Reconciliation:

& Joe Bliss 216-402-3118

email: lifeteenhs@gmail.com

Tuesday: 4:15 - 5:00 p.m.
Sunday: 3:00 - 4:15 p.m.

Confirmation Deacon Mike & Carol Gaulke 551-7626 or by appointment.
Order of Christian Initiation of Adults o .
Joe & Sherry Schroeder 405-2242 Please visit our Holy Spirit Facebook
Ministers of Music: page to join livestream events:
4:00 p.m. Vigil Mass Julianne Barnaby 735-2163 Ettf’ssi//".\’t‘ngfar%boo‘(@p/
9:30 a.m. Mass Paula Bachelor 375-9019 OlyoPIrtEarSNLOMMUNILY
5:00 p.m. Mass Perry Kelly 735-8558 Office Hours: Monday through Friday
Children’s Choir Presently Unstaffed 735-8558 8:30 a.m. - 12:00 p.m. and
Ministries of Worship: 1:00 p.m. - 4:30 p.m.
Scheduler for Liturgical Ministers Trish Feeney 551-0486 -
Eucharistic Adoration Liz Friedrich ~ 783-6223 The Sacrament of Baptism
Prayer Line Adele Ogryzek 627-0201 Bab{es and young children are usually
Altar Server Training Zack Rinderer 582-2543 baptized during Mass on Saturday or
. S Sunday, or on Saturday at 12:00 p.m.
Parish Ministries: , Call the parish office for a list of
Mary Martha Prayer Group Camille Henneberry 735-4858 upcoming Baptism dates and to receive
PCC Nursery Wynona Vaz 222-8982 classes. (735-8558)

Ministry to Sick and Shut-Ins Deacon Eric Shaber

& Charlotte Shaber 208-521-7846

On Being Married at Hol,
Bible Study Judy Turner 438-7938 Spirit ...%ngaged couples v}v/ho
Women’s Group Linda Rego 221-1130 ' wish to be married at Holy Spirit
Weekend Mass Refreshments Judy Urrutia  438-5039 %Iﬂé% Matrimony parich are asked to contact the
Councils and Committees: parish office at least nine months
Parish Council Jim Carey  627-0321 prior to their desired wedding date. The couple
Finance Council Jared Liebert  947-9386 and the priest will then meet to begin the
Stewardship Lenice & Pat Nagle 582-6893 Marriage preparation program. (735-8558)
Evangelization Rob Privette 438-1222
Voice of the Spirit Dieter Bohrmann 987-3158
Parish Library Ann Stevens  396-2723 What should I do when there is a death in
Charter Organizations: my family?
Catholic Daughters Linda Garner 627-2748 Please call the parish office and speak with the
Knights of Columbus Peter Dreisbach  205-2377 office staff and the pastor before making
St. Vincent de Paul Message Line 591-0632 arrangements with the funeral home, to ensure
Scout Troop #275 Teddy Herrera 778-0505 that the church is available at the desired date
Natural Family Planning: Carol Gaulke 619-5464 and time. (735-8558)
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Sixteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time, July 20, 2025

Calendar for the Week: (Note: PCC = Parish Community Center)

Sunday, July 20:
Sixteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time

Mass in the church at 9:30 a.m. Mass is also
livestreamed on Holy Spirit Facebook page.

Sacrament of Reconciliation, PCC room 9,
3:00 - 4:15 p.m.

Mass in the church
at 5:00 p.m.

Thursday, July 24:
Weekday
Saint Sharbel Makhlaf, Priest

Mass in the church at 9:00 a.m. Mass is also
livestreamed on Holy Spirit Facebook page.

Monday, July 21:
Saint Lawrence of Brindisi, Priest and Doctor
of the Church

Mass in the church at 9:00 a.m. Mass is also
livestreamed on Holy Spirit Facebook page.

Tuesday, July 22:
Saint Mary Magadalene

Holy Spirit Mommy and Me, PCC nursery,
9:30 - 10:30 a.m.

Sacrament of Reconciliation, CHURCH, 4:15 -
5:00 p.m.

Mass in the church at 5:30 p.m. Mass is also
livestreamed on Holy Spirit Facebook page.

Scout Troop 275, PCC hall and room 5,
6:30 - 9:00 p.m.

Knights of Columbus Council 10653, PCC room 9,
7:00 p.m.

Friday, July 25:
Saint James, Apostle

Mass in the church at 9:00 a.m. Mass is also
livestreamed on Holy Spirit Facebook page.

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament, 9:45 a.m. to
4:45 p.m., in the vestibule. Concludes with
Prayers for Priestly Vocations and Prayers for
Peace at 4:30 p.m. and the Rite of Benediction at
4:45 p.m.

Saturday, July 26:
Saints Joachim and Anne, Parents of the Blessed
Virgin Mary

Sunday Vigil Mass in the church at 4:00 p.m.

Wednesday, July 23:
Weekday
Saint Bridget, Religious

Mass in the church at 9:00 a.m. Mass is also
livestreamed on Holy Spirit Facebook page.

NO Mass of Christian Burial for Jesus “Tony”
Lopez today. Funeral postponed by the Lopez
family.

Mary Martha Prayer Group, PCC room 5,
1:30 p.m.

Sunday, July 27:
Seventeenth Sunday in Ordinary Time

Mass in the church at 9:30 a.m. Mass is also
livestreamed on Holy Spirit Facebook page.

Sacrament of Reconciliation, PCC room 9,
3:00 - 4:15 p.m.

Mass in the church
at 5:00 p.m.
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From the Pastor’s Desk ...

HOLY SPIRIT’S PARTICIPATION IN THE UPCOMING JUBILEE MASS FOR YOUTH:

JUBILEE YEAR <"
OF HOPE 2025

)7

The upcoming First Tuesday Jubilee Year Mass—at St. Paul Cathedral, Yakima—will be dedicated
to honoring the youth of our parish and our diocese. It is scheduled for 5:30 PM on Tuesday,
August S5th. Together with the members of our Parish Council, I am encouraging Holy Spirit’s
participation at this Mass. My suggestion? As Pilgrims of Hope, let’s make a pilgrimage to our
diocese’s “mother church” on August Sth to ... pray for, recognize, and affirm the young people of
our parish who are vital assets to the Church of today and will be the leaders of the Church of
tomorrow. Young Catholics under the age of 30 (students, workers, youth in the military, single
people, and married people) will all be honored at this Mass, but people of all ages are welcome—
and encouraged—to attend.

I will be assisting at this Mass as a concelebrant. Let’s start planning NOW to carpool to Yakima
with friends and family members on August Sth for this Mass. The Sacrament of Reconciliation
will be available at St. Paul Cathedral at 5:00 PM (1/2 hour before the Jubilee Mass begins). Also,
the special Holy Year Indulgence will be granted to everyone who participates in the Jubilee Mass
for Youth. All Holy Spirit parishioners who attend the Mass will receive a gift certificate from
Dairy Queen, so you can stop for a cone or some fries on the way back to Kennewick. (There’s a
Dairy Queen on Yakima Avenue in Yakima, adjacent to the Convention Center.)

[I would recommend planning for 1 hour + 15 minutes of travel time from the Tri-Cities to get to
St. Paul Cathedral, which is located at 15 S 12th Avenue in Yakima.]

Jubilee Year blessings,

E. ol

TRI-CITY WATER FOLLIES

Please be generous in this week’s special collection for the
JULY 25 - 27, 2025

Catholic Campaign for Human Development. In the
United States, over 11% of the population lives in poverty.

Through this collection, you support programs that address ICE CREAM BOOTH VOLUNTEERS
the root causes of poverty and provide a sustainable future
for those struggling across the country. In addition, 25% %% PICK UP YOUR TICKETS *¥*

of the funds we collect remain in our diocese to fund
local antipoverty projects. Please prayerfully consider
how you can support this collection and those working on
the margins to help alleviate the economic insecurity of the
poor. Donation envelopes are attached to the letter from
Bishop Tyson inserted in this bulletin. More information
about the Catholic Campaign for Human Development can
be found at www.usccb.org/cchd.

All those who have volunteered to help in the
Knights of Columbus Ice Cream booth at the Tri-City
Water Follies should stop by the table in the
vestibule after Mass to pick up their tickets. Thank
you for volunteering!

s

TRI-CITY

fﬂ"lﬂE



http://www.usccb.org/cchd

STEWARDSHIP: Today’s scripture readings speak of
hospitality. Abraham, who cheerfully did for his guests
everything that desert hospitality required, was rewarded
with his heart’s desire—a son. Martha also busied herself
with all the details of hospitality, but grudgingly and with
complaint. Am | a cheerful or a grudging giver?

June 15: $13,799.25 Recorded givers: 124

For online giving, visit:
https://giving.parishsoft.com/app/giving/holy7409270

Thank you for maintaining your financial support of our parish as you are
able. If you'd prefer to mail an offering, please send it to Parish of the

Holy Spirit, 7409 W. Clearwater Ave., Kennewick, WA 99336. If you are

currently using offering envelopes and would like to switch to online giving
(or bill-payer from your bank), please call the parish office so we can
discontinue your envelope mailings with our printing service. Thank you.

WEEKLY MASS INTENTIONS
All dates are tentative.

Monday July 21 Sherry Clark
Tuesday July 22, 5:30 p.m. Joyce Boldman RIP
Wednesday July 23 Walsh Family
Thursday July 24 Dan Flores RIP
Friday July 25 Larry Gibson
Saturday July 26, 4:00 p.m. Sherry Clark
Sunday July 27, 5:00 p.m. Emily Brzezowski RIP

The Sunday morning Mass is normally offered for the people of the parish.

To have your need added to our parish prayer phone chain,
please call Adele Ogryzek at 627-0201.
To have your need added to the list which is published in the bulletin
once each month, please call the parish office.

VIRTUS SAFE ENVIRONMENT TRAINING

All adult volunteers currently working with or planning to work in
any capacity with minors or vulnerable adults at our parish must
complete VIRTUS Safe Environment Training before starting their
ministry. Also, if you completed the training more than 6 years
ago, it is time to update your training in a new and revised session
in order to remain in compliance with diocesan policies. Deacon
Ken Ellis is offering a VIRTUS training session at 6:00 p.m. on
Wednesday, July 23rd, in PCC room 7. Create an online VIRTUS
account and register at www.virtusonline.org. Call Deacon Ken at
509-948-4355 or the parish office at 509-735-8558 for more
information.

You Can Help Your Marriage

Do you feel alone in your marriage? Are you frustrated or angry
with your spouse? Do you argue ... or have you just stopped
talking to each other? Does talking about it only make it worse?
Retrouvaille (pronounced retro-vi with a long 1) helps couples
through difficult times in their marriages. Retrouvaille is for any
couple who would like to rediscover their marriage and improve
communication.

Visit www.HelpOurMarriage.org for emotional testimonials. For
confidential information or to register for the August 22-24,
2025, Spokane weekend call (509) 448-4287 or (800) 470-2230
or visit www.HelpOurMarriage.org. Click on the "Find a
Weekend" tab, and scroll down to the Inland Northwest link.
Retrouvaille also is being offered in Canby, Oregon August 22-
24,2025 in both English and Spanish. The deadline to register
is August 4, 2025.

Natural Family Planning Awareness Week
July 20 - 26, 2025

Natural Family Planning (NFP) is the general title for
the scientific, natural, and moral methods of family
planning that can help married couples either achieve
or postpone pregnancy. NFP Awareness Week, as
promoted by the US Conference of Catholic Bishops, is
a perfect time to educate and articulate Catholic
teachings on human sexuality, conjugal love, and
responsible parenthood. This week commemorates the
anniversary of the publication of the papal encyclical
Humanae Vitae, written by St. Pope Paul VI in 1968.

NFP methods are based on the observation of the
naturally occurring signs and symptoms of the fertile
and infertile phases of a woman's menstrual cycle. No
drugs, devices, or surgical procedures are used to
avoid pregnancy.

Since the methods of NFP respect the love-

giving (unitive) and life-giving (procreative) nature of
the conjugal act, they support God's design for
married love!

For more information about NFP, visit www.usccb.org/
topics /natural-family-planning. To find out about NFP
methods taught locally, contact Emily Gonzalez at
forhealthandfertility@gmail.com or Carol Gaulke at
509-619-5464 or micajere@msn.com.

Save the date for the dedication of the newly built
Church of Our Lady of the Assumption

Date: Thursday, August 14, 2025
Time: 5:00 p.m.
Location: 9500 Jeske Rd, Peshastin, WA 98847

The evening will begin with a Holy Mass celebrated by
Most Rev. Joseph Tyson, D.D., Bishop of Yakima, followed by
a festive reception in thanksgiving for this great blessing.

ANOTE FROM ST. SERRA CLUB OF TRI CITIES

"God chose to make known the riches of glory ... among
the Gentiles. It is Christ in you, the hope for glory. It is He
whom we proclaim ... " (from Colossians 1:27-28) Are you
being called to proclaim Christ, the Word of God, as a
priest, permanent deacon, brother, monk or nun?

" The Seniors Helping All Kids’ Education
&+ % (S.HAKE.) collection of school supplies
t in the desighated box in the vestibule
@ runs through August 11th this year.
S.H.AK.E., a program of Catholic Family
and Child Services, will distribute the
school supplies to children throughout Benton
and Franklin counties. Students need all kinds
of supplies including pens, pencils, paper,
binders, crayons, glue, markers, backpacks,
scissors and more!

.
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FAITHFUL CITIZENSHIP

Tuesday, August 5, 2025
Washington Primary Election Deadlines

Ballots were mailed: July 16

Registration by mail or online must be received by: July 28
Register in person (or update voter registration online) by:
August 5

Election Day: Tuesday, August 5
Return ballot by: August 5, 8:00 p.m.

Visit VoteWA.gov or https://www.bentoncountywa.gov/
pview.aspx?id=55303 to register to vote or to update your
information.

During this Jubilee Year of Hope,
the members of Holy Spirit's Parish
Council are praying for all members
of our parish—daily. We are
grateful for all the individuals,
families, ministries, and groups
that work to build up the
community of our parish.

EVERYDAY STEWARDSHIP
RECOGNIZE GOD IN YOUR ORDINARY
MOMENTS

Be Ready for God to “Stop By”

In my experience, most people can be divided into two
groups: those who are old enough to remember when
you kept food on hand for company, and those who
aren’t.

For those of you in the latter group, let me explain.
Before text messaging and social media made us all
unconditionally, mercilessly reachable, people would
do this thing called “stopping by.” They would be
passing by a friend’s house, maybe on the way home
from work or shopping, and they would just ... stop.
Pop in. With no warning. No notice whatsoever. “I was
just in the neighborhood,” they would say. I remember
my mother and I would do this on many a Saturday. It
wasn’t an everyday occurrence, but it was common
enough that you had to be ready to welcome visitors.

“Crazy,” you might exclaim. “People just appeared on
your doorstep? How did you cope with the
uncertainty?” Well, most of us had moms who kept a
little something on hand to eat or drink that was extra
nice, just in case anyone stopped by. That way, we
were always prepared.

Today’s readings are about a lot of things: prayer,
hope, redemptive suffering. They’re about what it
means to be a Christian, and not just what it means

to do Christian things. Most of all, though, they’re
about readiness. If God showed up at your door,
would you be ready for Him? Would you be ready for
what He gives you, or what He takes away? Would you
be ready for Him to interrupt the plans you have for
yourself? To disrupt the idea you carry in your mind of
what a servant or a steward is supposed to be?

Read your Bible. Pray your rosary. Go to Mass. Get to
Confession. Talk to God — every day, not just when
you think you need Him. That way, you are always
ready to greet the Lord as your welcome guest.

— Tracy Earl Welliver, MTS

LPi

We will have one more
Life Teen Camp informational meeting
for those who missed the first one!

Our parish’s Life Teen Team has made plans to take our
teens to a Life Teen Camp next summer. The team is
holding an informational meeting Sunday, July 20th
after the 5:00 p.m. Mass in PCC room 3. This may sound
early, but there will be some major fundraising that will
need to be started soon, and it also means that we will
need a commitment on both the teen's and parent's part
for this endeavor to be successful. The camp will be open
to teens who just finished their freshman year of high
school, through teens that just finished their junior year
in high school. We would like the teens and parents who
are interested to attend this meeting. This does not mean
you are committed, it just means you are interested and
want more information. This camp will be in place of the
Steubenville NW Conference in the summer of 2026.
Please come to the meeting with suggestions for
fundraisers and any questions you may have. Pizza will
be provided.

Everyone is invited to the Pack-a-Picnic
hosted by the Elizabeth Ministry next
weekend on Sunday, July 27th.
Following the 9:30 a.m. Mass we’ll
gather in the shade between the church
and First Avenue.

Pack a picnic lunch, a blanket and/or seating for your family.
Popsicles and water will be provided.

SAVE THE DATE FOR EDGE/LIFETEEN SUMMER FUN!

Friday, August 8th—Indoor mini golf for Life
Teen/Edge at Tee Time in Kennewick from 6:00 to
8:00 p.m. Life Teen and Edge will take care of all
costs. There will be food and fun games including
mini golf, shuffleboard, pool, and cornhole.
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July 20, 2025

our Parish
COMMUNITY

Sixteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time (C)
Genesis 18:1-10a / Colossians 1:24-28 / Luke 10:38-42

The Lord said to her...
“Martha, Martha, you

are anxious and worried
about many things. There
is need of only one thing.
Mary has chosen the
better part, and it will
not be taken from her.”

LUKE 10:41-42

Keeping Your Balance

FR.JOSEPH JUKNIALIS

hese days, when people come to confession,

they seldom list their sins by name and

number. Quite often, it seems, they simply
talk about their lives, about the chaos in which they
seem to be living, about the relationships that are less
than what they would hope, about the values they’'ve
let slide sometimes into the muck, about how they’ve
turned in upon themselves, and about how caring for
others has faded from their lives. After they’ve told
their stories, | will usually ask if they take any time
in the day to be quiet and if they pray in whatever
way they find helpful and with some regularity.
Invariably, they will say that they’ve let such prayer
time slip away; that they have not been praying the
way they once did. In such cases, | often suggest
that as penance, they take some time—even just a

little time—in the next day or two to simply quiet
themselves in the presence of God.

Life will always tend to be chaotic. These days,
there is too much going on for life not to be. But,
quiet and reflective prayer seems to bring a balance, a
refocusing upon what is important and what is trivial.
Without that, we can become overwhelmed and lose
our way. It is what the Martha/Mary story is about. It’s
not that our own Martha-service is not worthwhile. It’s
crucially important in order to make life hum along in
an orderly fashion. But without Mary’s reflective part,
our lives can become muddled drudgery. ®

Reflect

How would prayer help me keep myself grounded
and centered?

© 2025 LIGUORI PUBLICATIONS  LIGUORI, MO 63057-9999 ¢ IMAGE: ALINA KRUK /SHUTTERSTOCK



CATHOLIC CAMPAIGN FOR HUMAN DEVELOPMENT

WORKING ON THE MARGINS

July 19, 2025
Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ,

Our diocese will soon take up the national collection for the Catholic Campaign for Human Development
(CCHD). Your support for this collection brings change to communities across the country and empowers
those living in poverty to transform the places they live into reflections of the Kingdom of God. In addition
to making an impact nationally, those living in poverty in our own diocese are empowered through the 25%
share of our collection that stays here. One of the principles that has made CCHD successful at reaching
people on the margins for more than 50 years is its support for community-based solutions rather than
uniform, top-down programs that do not account for local needs or include local voices.

With CCHD funding, the Community Lighthouse program, developed by Together New Orleans, has
transformed churches and other neighborhood institutions into solar-powered facilities where people can
shelter when natural disasters such as hurricanes cause power outages. In 2023, Together New Orleans
expanded its project to nine facilities, and it garnered recognition—and project funding—from the mayor’s
office and the US Congress to expand the program even further. In addition, the organization implemented
solar power training programs at the Community Lighthouses while working with local government to
reform regulations, thereby making solar power more available to low- and middle-income residents.

This record of success shows how your support for CCHD makes a positive impact in vulnerable,

under resourced communities across the country. When you give to the CCHD collection, you make an
impact nationally and at home, because 25% of your contribution stays within your own diocese. This way
you help your own community build on this legacy of success while also helping communities across

the country.

Please prayerfully consider how you can help CCHD this year. If you would like more information about
the collection and the people it supports, visit www.uscch.org/cchd.

With every best wish and blessing,

Most Reverend Joseph J Tyson
Bishop of Yakima

6 an
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Scan the QR Code to donate. Thank you!



CATHOLIC CAMPAIGN FOR HUMAN DEVELOPMENT

WORKING ON THE MARGINS

he Catholic Church has always taught us, through the
words of Sacred Scripture and the witness of saints
like Francis of Assisi, that the natural world is created
by God, that it is good, and that humans have a special duty
to care for creation so that it benefits not only themselves
but also future generations. Today we live in a time where
pollution, climate change, and poor agricultural practices
harm creation and place us all in danger.

In 2015, Pope Francis responded to this environmen-
tal crisis by issuing the encyclical Laudato Si’ (On Care for
Our Common Home), in which he emphasizes the connec-
tion between humanity and nature and calls for “the whole
human family together to seek a sustainable and integral
development” (no. 13).

This spirit of cooperation, sustainability, and human
dignity animates the work of organizations like La Cosecha
Community Supported Agriculture, a cooperative farm
network in Albuquerque, New Mexico, which makes

2023 GRANTS

Category Dollars Number of
Grants
® Community
Development
Grants $5,229,000 100
Economic
Development
Grants $1,830,000 34
® Technical
Assistance
Grants $289,250 10
Total $7,348,250 144

locally grown, sustainable, and nutritious foods available
to low-income people. With support from the Catholic
Campaign for Human Development (CCHD), La Cosecha
has expanded its outreach beyond Albuquerque to 11 rural
New Mexico counties, increased year-round accessibility to
healthy produce and other food products, and obtained a
US Department of Agriculture Good Agricultural Practices
food-safety certification for its cooperative farm partners.

CCHD-funded organizations show how we can care
for the environment, address the needs of the poor, and
support responsible and sustainable local businesses at the
same time. When you participate in the CCHD collection,
you help not only other communities but also your own,
because 25% of your contribution remains in your diocese
to create local solutions to poverty.

To learn more about the collection for the CCHD and
the way CCHD upholds the moral and social teachings of
the Catholic Church, visit www.usccb.org/cchd.

2023 EXPENSES

Category Dollars Percent

® Grants and

Donations $15,603,370 83.45%
@ Allocations-Internal

Grants* $2,582,765 13.81%

Promotions and

Fundraising

Expenses $456,640 2.44%
® Program Costs $54,128 0.29%
Total Expenses $18,696,903
Total Expenses
Excluding Internal Grants $16,114,138
Total Grants and
Donations Including
Internal Grants $18,186,135

*Internal grants include a distribution from the CCHD collection for CCHD operations and for the education and
outreach program of the Office of Justice, Peace, and Human Development of the United States Conference of
Catholic Bishops, which engages Catholics in our faith-filled call to address the root causes of poverty.

LEARN about those living in poverty who are working to improve their communities. ® ACT and
spread the word about poverty by sharing this flier. ¢ CONNECT with the work of CCHD by supporting
the collection. ® PRAY for those who benefit from this collection.

SES COy,
S m%  Office of National Collections

£ 3211 Fourth Street NE * Washington, DC 20017-1194 ¢ 202-541-3346 © www.uscch.org/cchd « www.povertyusa.org
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Dear Padre,

“Lead us not into temptation...” God does not lead us into
temptation, so what is this saying?

You are of the same mind as the pope! In 2019, Pope Francis approved
changing the Lord’s Prayer, that is, changing the phrase “lead us not into B 5 N
temptation” to “do not let us fall into temptation.” Pope Francis said - N \\} &
that the original appeared to suggest that God caused the temptation. W7 A :
However, most Scripture scholars agree that “lead us not into
temptation” is the best translation from the Greek. It’s a subjunctive
verb. It’s used in the second person, addressed directly to God. And it The Tamptation O,hn.stby Otto Miinch, relief on the
really does say “do not lead us into temptation.” door of Grossmiinster Church in Zurich, Switzerland.
What did the pope hope to accomplish? Those who are most familiar with the pope say that what he
was trying to clarify was not anchored in the intricacies of translation but rather anchored in pastoral life.
He wanted to focus the attention of God’s people on their action, “falling into temptation,” and not on a
misunderstanding of what Jesus was teaching. It was a point of focus and clarification to help us in our spiritual
journey and our understanding of our relationship with God. Understood in this sense, the new translation
would accomplish this pastoral purpose. ®

ADOLSYILLNHS / DILITLY HININOAZ

Fr. Thomas M. Santa, CSsR / DearPadre.org

Do you have a question for the Padre?
Go to DearPadre.org to send your question and to learn more about Dear Padre.

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday Sunday

July 21 July 22 July 23 July 24 July 25 July 26 July 27

Weekday St. Mary Weekday Weekday St. James, Sts. Joachim and ~ Seventeenth

Ex 14:5-18 Magdalene Ex 16:1-5,9-15 Ex 19:1-2,9-11, Apostle Anne, Parents Sunday in

Mt 12:38-42 Sg 3:1-4b or Mt 13:1-9 16-20b 2 Cor 4:7-15 of the Blessed Ordinary Time
2 Cor 5:14-17 Mt 13:10-17 Mt 20:20-28  Virgin Mary Gn 18:20-32
Jn 20:1-2,11-18 Ex 24:3-8 Col 2:12-14

Mt 13:24-30 Lk 11:1-13

A WORD FROM POPE FRANCIS

When I start my day, do I throw myself headlong into
the things to be done, or do I first seek inspiration in the
Word of God? At times, we begin the day automatically,
we start doing things...like hens. No. We must start the

day by first of all looking to the Lord, taking his Word...

VATICAN MEDIA

allowing this to be the inspiration for the day.
1 ANGELUS, ROME, JULY 17, 2022

© 2025 Liguori Publications. Imprimatur: “In accordance with CIC 827, permission to publish was granted on December 16, 2024, by the Most Reverend Mark S. Rivituso, Auxiliary Bishop, Archdiocese of St.
Louis. Permission to publish is an indication that nothing contrary to Church teaching is contained in this work. It does not imply any endorsement of the opinions expressed in the publication; nor is any
liability assumed by this permission.” No part of this work may be used in any form without the prior written permission of Liguori Publications. Scripture texts in this work are taken from The New American
Bible, Revised Edition © 2010, 1991, 1986, 1970 Confraternity of Christian Doctrine, Inc., Washington, DC. ALl Rights Reserved. Printed in USA. Visit Liguori.org or call 800-325-9521.
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MELISSA MONTGOMERY T
REALTOR®/BROKER Health Clinic
Helping you find your little piece of heaven S
here on earth! Courtney Hunter, ARNP

melissa@3mhomes.com Diabetes Specialist

www.3mhomes.com = RE/MAX (509) 946-6851
509-948-3147 ' ok Accepting New Patients

Parishioner ) www.courtneyhunterarnp.com

HIGHSTREET

Insurance & Financial Services

| am a LOCAL Benefits Advisor who specializes in Medicare
Insurance and Financial Services. As a trusted source, |
provide the following solutions to my clients:

Medicare Education & Enrollment
Life Insurance Planning

Long Term Care Insurance
Retirement Income Planning
On-going support and reviews

Call me for a NO COST
consultation with no
obligation to enroll

George Mackie
Benefits Advisor
509.223.7699
George.Mackie@highstreetins.com

Get Tt Cleaned

Residential
Commercial

DEJULIA ELDER LAW &

ESTATE PLANNING, PLLC

Roach & Bishop
Law Offices

Respect « Empathy ¢ Compassion Personal Injury-Estate Planning
Elder Law e Estate Planning

Probate/Estate Administration

(509) 591-0237
diann@dejulialaw.com

Traffic Offenses-Family Law

Immigration-Naturalization

509-547-7587

(509) 302-5522

Tri-Cities Funeral Homes
1431 S. Union, Kennewick, WA
(509) 783-9532

CMucller s

Services that
celebrate life!

Greenlee Funeral Home
1608 W. Court St., Pasco, WA
(509) 547-3316

- Dermatology
= Solutions

Medicat - Surgical - Cosretic

Accepting
New Patients

Quail Ridge
DENTAL

‘A Famlly
Practice with
Family Values”

909-783-9669

Christy Masterman
Melissa Waterbury

Nurse Practitioners in
Dermatology
4309 W 27th Place, Suite 301
Kennewick, WA 99338

91 Gage Blvd.

Senior Hands

IF YOU LIVE ALONE
MDMedAlert!™ =2as

+” Ambulance +” Police/Fire $1
+" Family/Friends «* GPS & Fall Alert

Imo.

i md medalertcom

World-class care.

Thm Rn ¢

L

Worldwide aware.

- 509-735-8521
10201 Clearwater Ave
Kennewick

Dr. Bart Roach
Graduate of Tri-Cities Prep
www.3riversdental.com

www.sonrisaimmaculata.org fi

Make Hope Work

Make a difference in your

Chvatal @XKing

FAMILY LAW ATTORNEYS

Patricia J. Chvatal ¢ Allison M. King
e Elisa M. Cantu, Attorney at Law (se habla espafiol)
e Divorce ¢ Property Division e Child Support
e Child Custody and Visitations

1111 Jadwin Avenue, Richland e 943-3331
www.ChvatalLaw.com

community by volunteering |

with Catholic Charities

Become a
volunteer today!

1 CCSemorHandsorg 1

i semng(;entra!‘ﬂashmgton
~ 508-965-7100

ask for Senior Services
Cathpl_ic

g AmeriCorps

Seniors

DEALERSHIPS

915 Bypass Hwy, Richland, WA
(509) 943-1114 pHoNE

EINANSATSUNSET.COM

wade.mccurley@mccurl
509.820.9914 -

McCuriley

Wade McCurley

Sales Associate - Parishioner & Veteran

www.mccurley.net

ey.net

For ad info. call 1-800-950-9952  www.4lpi.com

Parish of The Holy Spirit, Kennewick, WA

LET'S GROW YOUR BUSINESS

Place Your Ad Here and Support Our Parish!

CONTACT ME Julie Blissett

jbllssett@4LPl com:e (800) 950-9952 x2156

o Bm Ce Inc.

MECHAN|CAL
HEATING & AIR

su?éoaf |

We treat:

Knee Pain

Foot Pain ]
Frozen Shoulder
Back/Neck Pain |

: i $48 Exam
. X-ray
1st Treatment

A 4C 05-1720



